Red River Lacrosse Association - Meeting Minutes
Sport Manitoba

145 Pacific Avenue

Tuesday, March 14, 2017 @ 6:00 pm

Board Member Attendance:

	NAME
	TITLE
	EMAIL ADDRESS
	PHONE #

	Andrew Jolly
	President
	sidewinders
	204-253-5951

	Steve Cumpsty
	Vice-President
	sjrr@live.ca
	204-805-4115

	Serge Balcaen
	Past Vice-President
	serge@pmc-insurance.com
	204-955-9060

	Valerie Gingell
	Treasurer / Registrar
	vlgingell@gmail.com
	204-223-8377

	Laurie From
	Secretary
	Laurie.from@f55f.com
	204-782-2631

	 
	Marketing & Promotions 
	
	 

	Bruce Paton
	Referee in Chief
	Bruce.Paton@gauthierautogroup.com
	204-960-9168

	Jenney Riddell
	Zone 1 Gryphons
	jcriddell@mymts.net
	204-661-4740

	Kim Winzoski 
	Zone 2 Falcons
	nwpgfalconslax@gmail.com
	204-228-1261 

	Mark Luke
	Zone 3 Shamrocks
	Mark.luke@shaw.ca
	204-430-4538

	Nelson Graham
	Zone 4 Sidewinders
	neljoy@mts.net
	204-250-6390

	Jon Ottenson
	Zone 5 Wizards
	goaldy5@mymts.net
	204-981-9831

	Norbert Fontaine
	Ojibway Juniors
	Nor19fon@gmail.com
	

	 Brad Becker
	Director at Large/Even
	Bradbecker85@hotmail.com
	 204-430-8876

	 Dustin From
	Director at Large/Odd
	dustin.from@midtown-ford.com
	 

	Open 
	MLD Representative
	  
	 

	Dallas Smith
	Manitoba Lacrosse
	lacrosse@sportmanitoba.ca
	204-925-5684

	Paul Magnan
	Manitoba Lacrosse
	Magnan09paul@gmail.com
	204-340-1719


i. Approval of minutes from last meeting

Motion: 

To accept the minutes from the February 21st meeting MADE by: Valerie
SECONDED by:  Jon
All in Favour –  Motion Passed 
ii. Outstanding Action Items
· MLA Report 
· Dallas is going to Edmonton for two separate Master Facilitator conferences one this weekend and the next the following weekend. He will be working remotely from there during the week so if anyone needs to get into the office we need to let Paul know to make arrangements for that. 

· The first weekend will be on Facilitating Coaching Clinics 

· The second will be regarding Women’s Field Lacrosse 

· There have also been a couple new policies passed by the MLA and these can be shared at any time with the RRLA. These can also be adopted by the RRLA so our policies remain consistent. 

· Fundraising Policy has been updated 

· Screening for Coaches and all volunteers 
· Confidentiality 

· Privacy

· Respect in Sport 

· All Coaches should have this in order to be on the bench. 

· The MLA will check with Sport Manitoba to see who has it and who does not. 

· Social Media Use 

· High School Field is booming (three new schools) they are playing Tuesdays, Thursdays, Fridays, Saturday and Sunday. There will be no games past 6:30 so that there should be no overlapping with Box games. Schedule is set to start Friday, April 28th. 

· Budget 2017 – vote  
· Referee Assigner Honourariam 
· Motion by Valerie to reduce the compensation for the Referee Assigner to one position payable at $800 for the season. 
· Mark brought up the concern that we don’t want to be perceived as being cheap and we need to ensure a capable Referee Assigner. 

· Steve suggested using one Referee Assigner compensated at $1,000

· Bruce said that the difference between timekeepers and referees is that a timekeeper remains in the box and therefore protected from any abuse from the crowd. With that said timekeepers are more likely to remain on the job. 

· Revised motion by Valerie to have one Referee Assigner who will be compensated at $1,000 for the 2017 season. 

· Seconded by Steve 

· Vote – 2 Obstained; Remaining Votes in Favour
· Motion Passed

· Bruce commented that the job of assigning all games/referees is too large for one person and that he would be having two people doing this. 

· Jenney requested that the RRLA be provided the names and contact information on a weekly basis. 

· Referee game fees

· Motion by Valerie to have the Level 1-2 Referees paid $20 per game and Level 3-5 Referees to be paid $25 per game for Novice/Peewee and $37.50 for Bantam/Midget Games. 

· Bruce would like to see this be $35 for Bantam games and $40 for Midget games. 

· Valerie said the rational was that there are more Bantam games than Midget games but this allows the Referees to Ref a wider scope of games while still making the comparable income. 
· Seconded by Dustin

· Vote – 1 Opposed; Remainder in favour 

· Motion Passed 

· Website Master

· Serge needs to have a clearer scope of what is needed to have the website and other social medias. 

· Paul suggested that there be a committee meet to discuss the details of what is needed. 

· Steve motions that we allocate $500 for Social communications budget

· Seconded by Nelson 

· Vote – All in Favour 

· Motion Passed

· RIC Evaluation Honourarium 
· Motion by Dustin to have the RIC to complete evaluations throughout the season to be paid at the end of May and again at the end of the season. Each evaluation will be paid at $25. There will be maximum honourarium of $1,000. 
· Seconded by Nelson 

· Vote – 1 Obstain; the rest in favour 

· Motion Passed

· Schedule Master 

· Motion by Valerie to pay an honourarium to the Schedule Master $500 for the season. 

· Seconded by Jon 

· Vote – 1 Obstain; Remainder in favour 

· Motion Passed 

· Scheduling Meeting 

· Serge will book Notre Dame to host this meeting. 

· Motion by Steve to budget $150 for the budgeting meeting 

· Seconded by Mark 

· Vote – All in Favour 

· Motion Passed 

· Motion by Serge that each Zone have two people at the Scheduling meeting; if there is not two people an extra person will be supplied but the Zone will be fined $500. Notification will be sent out March 15, 2017. 

· Seconded by Mark 

· Vote – All In Favour

· Motion Passed 

· On-line registration update – Numbers
· As of last night registered players for the RRLA total 242 

· Shamrocks registration will start tomorrow.  
· Discover Lacrosse 

· Numbers have been going well last Sunday there was 

· Notre Dame - 53 kids from the two sessions

· Sunova Centre – 20 kids 
· New Website update 
· Will be up and running by the end of the week

· Pre-Season Recruitment: new referees, Coaches and Volunteers
· Coaching clinics have been scheduled and are on the MLA website – instruct your Coaches to check here for these dates. 

· Currently there are 5 for the Comp Intro 

· Several registered for the Community Development

· There will be more coming in over the coming days. 

· Bruce has reached out to Hockey Manitoba to attract hockey referees to make the crossover to the lacrosse. 

· Pre-Season Facility Update: blackout dates, floor time costs, available opening dates, facility readiness, etc
· Be sure to get these dates to the Schedule Master prior to the Scheduling meeting on Saturday, April 8th and instruct your Zone Representatives to bring these dates with them as well. 
· Mentor Program - attached document as requested 
· Paul suggested to change the first line to exclude ‘not a supervisory position’.
· This will be overseen by the RIC 
· RIC will nominate Mentors to the RRLA Board for joint approval 
· This Mentorship program will be communicated to the Parents at the time the schedule comes out. 
· Mentor should wear their Referee shirt on for these games. 
· Mentor schedule will come out the week of April 17-21. 
· RIC Job Description - as we do not really have one we need to have a comprehensive official document – suggested form is attached to email
· Everyone read this over and if there are comments those can be sent to Andy 
· This will be discussed to next meeting. 
· New business: 
· Out of Town Teams: 
· Stonewall – wants to play but the question is which Zone they would belong to; either Shamrocks or Falcons. 
· Portage still plays under the Shamrocks umbrella but wears their own jersey. 
· Ste. Anne’s are trying to put together a Peewee and perhaps a Bantam team. They would fall under the Sidewinder territory.   
iii. Round Table
Andrew Jolly: Nil
Serge Balcaen: He has emailed Notre Dame about the booking for the Scheduling meeting
Steve Cumpsty: Nil
Valerie Gingell: Bank Balance - $24,725.16
Bruce Paton: 
· Will be out of country from Sunday, April 23 to Sunday, April 30 
Kim Winzoski: Nil
Nelson Graham: Nil
Dallas Smith: Promote, promote, promote
Laurie From: 
· Sunday, March 19th the Blizzard Camp will hold a scrimmage to showcase what a lacrosse game looks like for the players that have been attending the Discover Lacrosse Programs at Gateway from 1:00-2:30 
· Rust Buster Camp Monday, March 27th to Thursday, March 30th at East End Arena
· 8-11 year olds @ 6:30 

· 12-14 year olds @ 7:30 

Jon Ottenson: Nil
Jenney Riddell: Nil
Brad Becker: Not in attendance
Mark Luke: 
· Shamrocks have a new board and their registration should be up tomorrow if he has any issues he will contact Valerie. 

Dustin From: Nil
Paul Magnan:

· There is a grant that out-of-town start up teams can apply for. This is $1,500 each year for a two year commitment. 
Adjournment

Motion to Adjourn at 8:11pm by: Andrew
· Seconded by: Valerie
·  All in Favour – Motion Passed 

Minutes respectfully submitted by: Laurie From 
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